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The National Transportation Safety Board's continuing investigation 
of the Texas International Airlines, Inc., DC-9 accident at Denver, 
Colorado, on November 16, 1976, has disclosed several unsafe conditions 
that should be corrected -- crewmember emergency evacuation training, 
tail cone exit designation, passenger information cards, and tail cone 
emergency lighting. 

During interviews of the flight attendants involved in this 
accident, the Safety Board determined that they were not familiar with 
the operation of the tail cone exit on the DC-9. In fact, one of the 
flight attendants, a 7-year veteran, had never been in the tail cone 
area of the plane. Another of the flight attendants had only been in 
the tail cone area one time in 15 years and had received hands-on train- 
ing only once in 8 years. 

A review of Texas International's emergency evacuation training 
program disclosed that, for the past year, flight attendants entering 
initial training receive hands-on training with regard to the emergency 
exits. 
recurrent training program, however, it is possible that the company 
has numerous flight attendants on DC-9 aircraft who have never been in 
the tail cone area of the aircraft and who have never operated an exit. 

In addition, the Safety Board found that the use of a mockup of 

Since hands-on training has not been incorporated into the 

the tail cone exit release handle in the initial and recurrent training 
programs does not conform to the guidelines of Air Carrier Operations 
Bulletin No. 74-1; yet, the use of the training device had been approved. 
Specifically, the guidelines require individual o r  group demonstrations 
in an actual aircraft, supplemented by a training aid that simulates 
the actuation of the tail cone deployment handle. During recurrent 
training, the use of the mockup is not accompanied by individual or 
group demonstrations in an actual aircraft. 
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In view of the above, the National Transportation Safety Board 
recommends that the Federal Aviation Administration: 

Require that the emergency evacuation training program of 
all DC-9 operators comply with the intent of 14 CFR 121.417, 
specifically with regard to training in the operation of the 
tail cone exit. (A-77-26) (Class I1 - Priority Followup) 
Insure that safety information, which is developed and 
disseminated as a result of accident experience, receives 
the proper attention from principal air carrier inspectors 
and operators of similar equipment and that they comply 
with directives related to such information. (A-77-27) 
(Class I1 - Priority Followup) 
Issue an Air Carrier Operations Bulletin clarifying the 
designation of the DC-9 tail cone exit as a required exit 
and requiring that principal operations inspectors assigned 
to DC-9 operators insure that their assigned air carriers 
provide instructions in their passenger briefings and on 
their passenger information cards on the availability and 
operation of the tail cone exit as an emergency exit. 
(A-77-28) (Class I1 - Priority Followup) 
Issue an Airworthiness Directive to require that an 
emergency light source be located in close proximity to 
the DC-9 tail cone release handle o r  that the handle be 
self-illuminating. (A-77-29) (Class I1 - Priority Followup) 

TODD, Chairman, McADAMS, HOGUE, and KALEY, Members, concurred in 
the above recommendations. BAILEY, Vice C airman,did not participate. 7 .  

By: bhin+- ebster B. Todd, Jr 
Chairman 


